LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Salford College

Walkden Road

Walkden

5th June, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.28 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington, Pat Ryan, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski

Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall
Stephen Farrow
} Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Jennifer Reynerds
}

Pat Fitton

}

Cath Hamilton
} Kenyon Residents’ Association

J. Schofield

}

Storm Kirwan - Lledr Hall

Chris Brereton - Salford Advertiser

Carole Cain - WDCT

Colin Ashton - Walkden Methodist Church

Jay Brennan - Community Health Development Worker SPCT

Liz Thomas - Primary Care Trust

Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church

Irene Turton
} Mount Skip Residents’ Association

Mary Edge
}

Tom Dylan - Local Resident

Councillor Val Burgoyne - Peel Sports Development Group


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Anne Williams - Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care




- Area Co-ordinator



John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager



Steven Lee - Director of Engineering



Simon Plowman
} Urban Vision



Dave Jolley

}



Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator 

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR
Councillors Iain Lindley and Stan Witkowski were nominated and seconded, each addressed the Members present outlining the reasons why they felt they should be appointed, and following a secret ballot, Councillor Stan Witkowski was elected as the Chair for the Municipal Year 2006/07.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Stan Witkowski be elected as the Chair of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2006/07.

- Councillor Stan Witkowski - in the Chair -

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Stephen Farrow be elected as the Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2006/007.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Gail McMorrison, Josie Browne and Mavis Bonney.

4.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP - MEMBERSHIP

RESOLVED:
THAT the following Councillors and Community Representatives be appointed as Members of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group for the Municipal Year 2006/07:-

	Ward
	Councillor
	Community Representative

	Little Hulton
	Councillor E. Burgoyne
	Cath Hamilton

	Walkden North
	Councillor Miller
	Sylvia Phillips

	Walkden South 
	Councillor Turner
	Pat Fitton


5.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP - MEMBERSHIP

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following Councillors and Community Representatives be appointed as Members of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group for the Municipal Year 2006/07:-

	Ward
	Councillor
	Community Representative

	Little Hulton
	Councillor Smyth
	Cath Hamilton

	Walkden North
	Councillor Devine
	Irene Turton

	Walkden South
	Councillor Lindley
	




(2) THAT it be noted that two nominations for the appointment of a Community Representative for Walkden South had been submitted, however, as neither were present at the meeting, it was agreed that the Senior Committee Administrator contact Pat Fitton and Aled Owen to identify if they would be willing to accept the role.

6.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee held on 27th March, 2006, be approved as a correct record, subject to an amendment to Minute 93, to delete ‘targets of Greater Manchester Police which were different to those of the community’ and substitute ‘targets of Greater Manchester Police which were similar but not identical to those of the community’.

7.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 88 - Apologies for Absence
Councillor Iain Lindley referred to the number of absences at the meeting of the Community Committee, and suggested that if it was identified that a future meeting clashed with a separate event, there may be a need to consider changing the date.

Councillor Alice Smyth indicated that there were a number of Councillors who had not been available to attend the previous meeting of the Community Committee, as they were paying their respects to the former Chief Executive, who was due to retire from Salford.

(b)
Minute 91(b) - Community Issues - General - Harrop Fold School
The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the concerns raised with regard to the proposed pupil numbers at the new Harrop Fold School, and reported that (a) information had been received from the Children’s Services Directorate with regard to pupil numbers at the new school, indicating that the figures had been estimated at 1,200 and those projections had been based on current trends, (b) accommodation at the new school would be constrained and careful management would be in place to address any reduction in pupil numbers and (c) the Lead Member and the Strategic Director of Children’s Services would be attending the next meeting of the Little Hulton/ Walkden Executive Group, to provide a presentation on secondary school provision, with specific reference to Harrop Fold School and Walkden High School.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c)
Minute 91(b) - Community Issues - General - Recycling
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Neighbourhood Manager had forwarded the concerns expressed with regard to recycling to the Strategic Director of Environment.

8.
MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 30TH MARCH AND 25TH MAY, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meetings of the Political Executive Group held on 30th March and 25th May, 2006, be noted.

 9.
MATTERS ARISING

The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update with regard to the following issues:-

· Blackleach and Bulrush Estates - Investigations were underway with regard to work which had already been carried out, and issues would be addressed through an action plan for the area.

· CCTV - Draft Corporate Security Review Report which would be available in the near future.

· A Regeneration Framework and Action Plan was to be prepared for Salford West and further details would be fed back.

· Economic Development Project in the Area - Further information to be reported at the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, to be held on 13th July, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

10.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that an update on youth activities would be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


(b)
General
Dave Jolley provided an update with regard to the open cast coal mining at Cutacre and reported that (a) with regard to the planning condition attached to the permission requiring the transportation of the coal by rail, advice had been sought from consultants indicating that this option would not be viable, therefore, there would be a need to transport the coal by road, via the Watergate roundabout and then onto the motorway, (b) there had been a legal agreement signed requiring the transportation of the coal by rail, therefore, a report would need to be submitted at the meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, to be held on 15th June, 2006, seeking approval to this amendment, to enable the coal to be transported by road using the route suggested, (c) there would be a meeting of the Member Liaison Group on 8th June, 2006, and (d) the operations on the site would be closely monitored, and any concerns raised could be forwarded to Members of the Liaison Group, who would then obtain a response from UK Coal.

Reference was made to (i) the planning approval which expired in July, 2006, and the minimum work required to ensure that UK Coal complied with that permission, and (ii) the extraction of coal and back filling.

Dave Jolley reported (a) on the procedure with regard to mineral applications and (b) that there were no concerns with regard to back filling, as all the coal would be washed, and any materials not needed would then be used to fill in the gap.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported that Simon Plowman would be leaving Salford City Council on 7th June, 2006, to go to Madagascar, to do voluntary work. 

Councillor Alice Smyth reported that information leaflets would be circulated on a regular basis to enable local residents to be kept up to date with regard to the operations on the site, which would include contact details to enable any concerns to be reported.

The Neighbourhood Manager provided information with regard to the following issues:-

· Community Health and Well Being Fund - An additional £14,000 funding allocated to support non-competitive health projects which would be managed through the Community Committee’s Budget Group, and promoted with the Public Health Improvement Officer Liz Thomas.

· Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee Task Groups - Meetings of both the Youth Task Group and Open Space Task Group would be held in the near future.

· Details of the Safer Stronger Communities Fund were outlined.  This was a Government initiative targeted at areas of greatest need, and Peel and Kenyon Estates had been highlighted as eligible.  A range of proposals had been put forward to reduce crime and fear of crime, ensure cleaner, greener public spaces, improve the quality of life for people, and increase the capacity of local communities to participate.  These would be scrutinised and further progress would be reported at future meetings.

A Member of the Community Committee asked if any funding could be used to improve Walkden Centre and the surrounding area.  The Neighbourhood Manager reported that with regard to Walkden Centre, concerns had been expressed and discussions would be held at the next meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, to be held on 13th July, 2006, and there was also a regeneration strategy being developed for West Salford.

The Chairman reported that the Chief Executive and the Leader of the City Council would be carrying out a walkabout of the area in the near future to look at issues of concern.

In response to concerns expressed with regard to anti-social behaviour on Mount Skip Estate, the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that there was a need to address juvenile nuisance in the area, and work was currently being carried out with the police to enable action to be taken.

Sandra Turner referred to the site for the proposed LIFT building, and expressed concern with regard to the loss of car parking, as this would reduce the viability of the Walkden Congregational Church Hall.

Steven Lee reported that, as part of the planning permission for the  LIFT building, there was a requirement to provide a turning head facility, and discussions had been held with regard to the provision of a permit parking scheme for the church.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT any questions/comments with regard to the Cutacre scheme be forwarded to Anthony Stephenson of Urban Vision, on telephone number 779 4841.



(3) THAT Simon Plowman be thanked for all his hard work and contribution during his employment at Salford City Council, and wished every success for the future.



(4) THAT Sandra Turner contact Steven Lee with regard to the concerns raised in relation to car parking at Walkden Congregational Church.

11.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE
Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Domestic burglary - reduced by approximately 40%.

· Car crime - increase in theft from motor vehicles, the reasons for this, and the action being taken. 

· Anti-social behaviour - arrests being made on a regular basis.

· Friday/Saturday evenings - extra patrols/alcohol enforcement.

· Mount Skip Estate - anti-social behaviour.

· Drug warrants.

· Combined approach by relevant agencies to tackle anti-social behaviour issues.

· Rape incident behind the Daniellis restaurant - anyone with any information to contact Andy Sutcliffe or Crimestoppers.

Reference was made to the drug warrants, and whether those people arrested and then released, returned to their former property.  

Andy Sutcliffe reported that a person could not be charged until evidence was analysed, however, New Prospect Housing Limited had stated that they would evict a person if they were convicted of such a crime, and there had been considerable success apprehending offenders due to the amount of evidence provided by the local community.

Councillor Alice Smyth (a) indicated that anti-social behaviour was a serious issue, however, it could not be tackled by the police in isolation, therefore, there was a need for agencies to work together and (b) questioned whether the headteachers of the local schools communicated with their pupils on such issues.

Andy Sutcliffe reported that there were two school based police officers in the area  who carried out an excellent job which involved going into the schools to discuss such issues. 

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that it was proposed that a group be established to look at issues such as drugs and alcohol, and regular updates would be provided at future meetings of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided.

12.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD


ON 8TH MAY, 2006

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of decisions/ recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Group, at its meeting held on 8th May, 2006

Concerns were expressed with regard to the amount of funding awarded to groups, year after year, the reasons as to why funding was required, and how it related to the community plan.

Sylvia Phillips reported that whilst considering every application for funding, questions were asked and groups were informed that they would need to carry out their own fundraising to enable them to become sustainable in the future.

Chris Tucker indicated that help and support were provided to groups and funding was allocated on the condition that they made attempts to generate their own funding.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that Community Committees were becoming more refined with regard to the allocation of their devolved budget, and there was a need to consider what the priorities were, therefore, it was reasonable to go back to groups and inform them that they could not expect to receive continual funding.

Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to those applicants who had requested funding to assist with the cost of hiring premises, as costs had considerably increased, and suggested that it may be beneficial to contact the owners of the venues to ask why their prices had dramatically altered.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions made at the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, held on 8th May, 2006, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the recommendations made at the meeting of the Little Hulton/ Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 8th May, 2006, in relation to (a) Bright Road Youth and Community Centre, (b) St. Mary’s Park Bowling, (c) Starlett Morris Dancing Troup and (d) Wednesday Dominos Group be endorsed.



(3) THAT it be noted that the Chairman had declared a non-prejudicial interest in this item, as he had been involved in the organisation of the Walkden Family Fun Day.

13.
CHOOSING HEALTH IN SALFORD
The Neighbourhood Manager gave a presentation on Choosing Health in Salford and reported that (a) although the health of the local population was improving, this was at a slower rate than in other parts of the country, and people still died younger and suffered more illness than elsewhere, (b) even within Salford there were regional differences with health being worse in the east than in the west, (c) the reasons for this situation could be attributed to the relatively high rates of smoking and obesity within the city, (d) Choosing Health was a Government publication intended to promote healthier lifestyles, and (e) a local version was being produced and Members of the Community Committee were being asked to consider what was required to help them achieve a more healthier lifestyle, and how the City Council could assist.

Sylvia Phillips reported that there was a Little Hulton and Walkden Heart Welfare Group, which met every other Wednesday at 11.00 a.m., at Peel St. Paul’s Church Hall, which offered a variety of activities, to assist people with heart problems or relatives of those who had such problems.

Jay Brennan (i) wished to thank all those who had assisted with the provision of the mobile breast screening unit, (ii) reported on a dance group which was provided on a Monday evening at Peel St. Paul’s Church Hall 10.00 am to 12 noon and (iii) reported that belly dancing classes were provided at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, on Thursday evenings 6.00 pm to 7.00 pm

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT all those present be requested to complete the leaflet provided and forward it to the Neighbourhood Manager or Nikki Park.

14.
LLEDR HALL
Storm Kirwan, Community Development Officer for Mountain Activities and Watersports at Lledr Hall Outdoor Education Centre (a) provided information with regard to the variety of activities and courses available, and the costs involved and (b) reported that a weekend had been reserved for community groups of Little Hulton/Walkden from 15th to 17th September, and anyone interested in benefiting from such an exciting opportunity, should contact him at the earliest opportunity.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Storm Kirwan be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT any community groups, interested in visiting Lledr Hall during the weekend selected, should contact Storm Kirwan on telephone number 01690 750214.

15.
HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE IN 2006/07
Steven Lee presented a report on behalf of the Lead Member for Planning indicating that, for the first time, Salford City Council would be devolving a significant minor works budget to each Community Committee, to be spent on highway schemes, subject to them being consistent with the objectives of the Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan (LTP).  Accordingly, the report summarised the LTP objectives and, as only capital schemes qualified for funding, clarified the type of schemes that could or could not be financed.

In addition Members were asked to suggest how often they would like to be given updates on the highways programme.

Reference was made to (a) work which was undertaken and the length of time it was guaranteed, (b) the poor condition of Manchester Road, following repairs, and the need to ask the contractors to return to carry out the work satisfactorily, (c) concerns with regard to flooding on Manchester Road, potholes on Wilfred Road and the poor condition of Guild Avenue and Memorial Road, (d) work carried out and the need for greater supervision, (e) response times for repairs, (f) concerns with regard to drainage problems outside the Labour Club on Manchester Road and at the end of Briar Hill Road, (g) concerns with regard to the poor condition of the speed ramps on Kenyon Way, (h) Hilton Lane, the work proposed and whether consideration had been given with regard to the building of the new school, (i) street lighting and the speedy response in carrying out the action requested and (j) road works and skips and whether they should be lit up during the evening.

Steven Lee reported that (i) the concerns with regard to drainage/poor condition of roads/flooding/potholes would be investigated, (ii) any repairs carried out were expected to last for a period of ten years, (iii) the response time to carry out a repair was 28 days and there were different levels to which a response was required, (iv) officers were aware of the proposals for the new school building, and any work would be held off, if affected by its construction, (v) road works should be lit during the evening and (vi) a permit was required to enable a person to keep a skip on the road and enforcement action could be taken if it was not lit up during the evening.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Steven Lee be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT anyone wishing to contact Steven Lee to discuss any concerns should telephone 0161 799 4871.



(3) THAT delegated authority be given to the Executive Group to determine the priorities for expenditure.



(4) THAT a briefing note outlining the criteria for allocating funding be submitted at the next meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group.



(5) THAT Steven Lee be requested to investigate the concerns raised with regard to (a) drainage on Manchester Road, (b) the poor condition of Wilfred Road, Guild Avenue and Memorial Road, (c) drainage outside the Labour Club on Manchester Road and at the end of Briar Hill Road and (d) the poor condition of the speed ramps on Kenyon Way.



(6) THAT an update on the highways programme be provided at meetings of the Community Committee every six months.

16.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Reduction in domestic burglaries.

· Election of the Chairman and Deputy Chairman.

· Allocation of funding from the Community Health and Well Being Fund.



(2) THAT a Communications Group be established comprising a membership of two Councillors and two community representatives.



(3) THAT Councillor Lindley be appointed as a Member of the Communications Group, and that anyone else interested, should contact the Neighbourhood Manager, at the earliest opportunity.

17.
ITEM FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following item had been submitted for information:-

· Heartstart, Salford.

18.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 31ST JULY, 2006

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the following item would be considered at the meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 31st July, 2006:-

· Harrop Fold School - Future of the site.



(2) THAT any additional items for the next meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

19.
HARROP FOLD SCHOOL - FUTURE OF THE EXISTING SITE

RESOLVED:
THAT the group which had been established to discuss the future of the existing site, following the building of the new school, be reconstituted at the earliest opportunity.

20.
SONGS OF PRAISE SERVICE

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a Top Ten Songs of Praise Service would be provided on Sunday, 16th July, 2006, at St. Paul’s Peel Church, commencing at 3.00 pm, and that anyone wishing to suggest their three favourite hymns to be included, should complete one of the forms provided at the earliest opportunity.

21.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 31st July, 2006, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 pm.
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